REGION II MENTAL HEALTH BOARD
January 10, 2013

State Office Building  
Third Floor Conference Room

The meeting was called to order at 1:31 p.m. by Board Chair Jim Rehder

Present: (Board members are in bold, ex-officio members are italicized) Steve Button, Chris Goetz, Darrell Keim, Ron Beecher, Dean Allen, Lisa Martin, Melissa Anstine, Randy Davis, Deborah Lind, Cathlin Berreth, Brian Pope, John Allen, Jean Coil, Jennifer Griffis, Vicki Malone, Tom Stroschein, Tanya McElfresh, Jim Ruggio, Dana Boyd, Dr. Kadrmas, Dana Boyd, Jim Rehder; Diana Pals (via phone)

--Welcome and Introductions: 

--Approval of December 2012 Minutes: Motion to approve by Steve Button and seconded by Lisa Martin.  Minutes were approved.

--Updated on Board Appointments- Jim/Vicki/Ron- The letters of appointment for John Allen, Vicki Malone, Doug Havens, Dr. Kadrmas and Chris Goetz were approved and distributed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]--Ex officio members- Chris Goetz made the motion to appoint Tanya McElfresh as an ex- officio member to the board representing the Tribe and it was seconded by Dr. Kadmras.  The motion carried.

--Proposed Legislation- Ron- The draft of the transformation executive summary was distributed this week.  The Routing Slip (RS) conceptually mirrored the concept that Region 2 laid out for the creation of the board.  The RS allows the option for regions to combine as a board.  Five people would be selected from the board to be on the executive committee who would be responsible for distributing funds and making decisions on the recommendation from board members.  Adding a half time executive director is suggested by Jim Rehder.  Chris mentioned that it does not state in the RS who the legal representation would be.  Ron recommends that at least one county commissioner be included on the executive committee.  It was suggested in the RS that monies be set aside to fund each board which would be approximately $470,000.  It appeared that the funds would last approximately two years at which time the boards would theoretically be self-sufficient.  The money after that time would come through grants, the state and contracts.  Chris mentions that the counties do not have money to help fund this.

Once each board felt that they were ready to move forward to begin they would submit the proposal to the state planning board.  The size of the board would be 21 people.  In the executive summary there was supposed to be one mental health advocate and one substance abuse representative however a typo listed having 2 mental health representatives.  Vicki attended the State Planning Council and stated that they are including advocates, family members and providers to the Council which will expand their representation.  In the state of the state the Governor did support a contracted health exchange but did not state that he supported the expansion of Medicaid.  Jennifer Griffis reported that Ross Edmunds will be presenting next week to the State Planning Council.  Jim suggested submitting feedback about the RS to include information including a behavioral health board versus a committee, having legal representation, the ability to sign on contracts, having insurance for the board and the ability to hire or elect an Executive Director and other positions such as a grant writer to him by Monday so that Jennifer can take it with her to the State Planning Council to share with Ross Edmunds.

Concept Proposals (for possible legislation)
--Transport of identified or suspected mentally ill persons--Dr. Kadrmas developed a draft proposal to improve transport procedures and was distributed to the board.  The problem he listed was the provision of safe, humane transport of persons with identified or suspected mental illness within the state of Idaho.  The goal is to eliminate the use of unnecessary shackles, handcuffs and other restraints when transporting persons with the symptoms if mental illness and find alternatives that maintain the dignity of the persons affected.  He also suggested relieving law enforcement from the mandate of transporting patients when safe alternatives are available.  There are several suggestions not listed in the position paper for how this concept could be implemented including hiring contractors to transport.  Jennifer Griffis mentioned that Syringa Hospital has a transport vehicle for this purpose.  It is discussed whether or not there is current legislation regarding this issue.  They will add to the position paper and submit it to Rep. Rusche, IAC, Doctors, Judge Stegner, and other Health and Welfare program managers next week.

--Post Adoption Support--Jennifer Griffis developed a draft proposal that was distributed to the board.  The Need: Adoption-competent mental health services (as part of post-adopt support) for families who qualify for adoption assistance through state and federal adoption assistance agreements. Several statistics and solutions were listed in the position paper as well.  Idaho does not have a specified budget for post support adoption.  The legislature views adopted children the same as biological children and does not acknowledge the need for post adoption services.  Children’s Mental Health is typically who serves this population however they are not trained in this area.  Tanya McElfresh recommended that Jennifer contact the Casey Family Foundation as they have resources to assist including the development of legislation.  Vicki reported they are interested in reaching out to obtain training for their staff and could implement some of the recommendations listed.  Jennifer and Tanya will work together to gather information about how to move forward with the Casey Foundation.  

--Psychiatric Nurse Practitioners legislation--authority to commit individuals’ when needed. 
Rep. Rusche is sponsoring this legislation.

--MH/SUD Service impact survey update—Diana- A bullet point summary will be added to the executive summary and some data is still coming in.  Substance Abuse providers were overlooked and they will send the survey to them as well.  They will write a letter to the legislatures and distribute the survey within a week.  Diana will e-mail the executive summary to the board members and asks that members look it over and provide feedback immediately.  The changes that have occurred over the years have been significant.  Jim will prepare and sign a cover letter for the survey.  The goal is to send out by Monday, Jan 14 via email.

--Updates on Tele-mental health project—Jim reported St. Mary’s/CVH hospitals are doing Children’s mental health tele-psychiatry services.  Jim asked them to give a report to the board in the near future.

--CIT training update- Chris- They will have a full academy in March and a training session in February.  Idaho County needs to be encouraged to participate—Jennifer will contact them.

--Mental Health Courts – Lisa Martin Nez Perce County has 10 participants, 3 in Clearwater County and 4 in Latah County.  They will have an April graduate from Nez Perce County.  They are going to implement the Wellness Recovery Action Plan (WRAP) which is a program that is an individualized and holistic approach. Currently there are 17 participants in mental health court throughout the Region.  There are 20 participants in Drug Court for Nez Perce County, 18 in Latah County and 11 in Clearwater County.  They are over capacity at 17 participants in DUI court as 13 is the capacity.  Family Court for the Region is at 7 participants.  It is estimated there are 100 involved in Drug and DUI Courts in Region II.

--RAC report –  Jim Ruggio- They had a meeting on January 2nd  in which they had a phone call to Kathy Skippen and the person who is taking over Kathy’s position to discuss the funding for getting individuals into counseling before they get into the court system.  The Kamiah KCPC will have an upcoming fundraiser for obtaining funds to help out in the rural areas. 

--State Planning Council- Teresa Wolf- Not present.

--BHIC reports—Teresa & Vicki: No report given

--Mental Health updates – adult/youth- Vicki/ Brian- The PHQ-9 is an assessment that is given to clients as a depression inventory that is widely used.  A National Council Press release was distributed in regards to Joe Biden’s Gun Control Task Force Urged to Make Access to Mental Health Easier.

--State Hospital Report: Ken- Not present.
   
--New issues/ concerns- 

--Next Meeting: February 14, 2013

Meeting adjourned at   3:35 p.m.

--Thank you all and please submit your meeting Travel Forms

--Website: http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/, and our Regional board link
http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/Medical/MentalHealth/RegionalMentalHealthBoards/Region2MentalHealthBoard/tabid/686/Default.aspx

